U120 Report 2019

I am very proud of the players in the U120 team. The result for this season does not reflect the dedication of the team. The available pool of players this season has been hovering around  sixteen players, to the credit of the team we have had a full house of players a week before every match.

The team fought hard in every match, no player was a pushover and I am very proud of the team and hope they also had a lot of fun playing and touring the counties.

It would have been a bonus to have had a few more junior players but it is hard to compete with one game on a Saturday against six in a rapid.

The next season will require a recruitment drive in 'beefing up' the U120 team numbers in order to better rotate players.

The overall theme is chess is competitive and fun and both go hand in hand.

Edward Mospan

U120 Captain 
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